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MOIA AGENCIES PARTICIPATE IN

LEGISTLATIVE REFRESHER

TRAINING

On March 19, 2025, the Ministry of Internal
Affairs (MolA), in collaboration with the
Office of the Attorney General, successfully
conducted a Legislative Refresher Training
for all MolA agencies. The training aimed to
strengthen participants' knowledge and
skills in developing a COM paper, writing a
Policy Paper, and drafting instructions
related to legislation in alignment with each

agency's responsibilities.
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Facilitated by legal experts from the Office of the

Attorney General, the session provided valuable
insights into the legislative process, ensuring that
MolA agencies are well-equipped to contribute

effectively to policy development and governance.

The refresher training emphasized the importance of
structured legislative drafting and policy formulation,
equipping participants with practical guidance on
key processes and steps in preparing legislative
documents.

The Ministry of Internal Affairs extends its gratitude to
all attendees and facilitators for their active

participation and commitment to enhancing

governance through effective legislative processes.
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11 Quad Bike to Support the Work
of Area Administrators in 11 Area

Councils

The Department of Local Authorities, under the Ministry of
Internal Affairs, has received 11 motorbikes provided by the
Ministry of Climate Change to support the work of area
administrators in the provinces.

These 11 Quad Bike are for this 11 AC: Central Pentecost 1 AC,
Southeast Ambrym AC, Northeast Malekula AC, South Santo
AC, Paama AC, Southwest Tanna AC, South Pentecost AC,
Emae AC, North Ambrym AC, Nguna/Pele AC and Central
Tanna AC

The Minister of Climate Change, Hon. Ralph Regenvanu,
stated that these motorbikes will provide significant
assistance to communities during disasters.
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Additionally, they will support projects under the

Vanuatu Community-based Climate Resilience Project
(VCCRP), which is currently being implemented in

various communities across the country.

Hon. Andrew Napuat, Minister of Internal Affairs,
expressed his appreciation for the support from MCC
and other sponsors who have contributed to providing
these motorbikes, ensuring that government services
reach communities through area administrators in
different area councils across the provinces.

Hon. Napuat emphasized that delivering government
services to communities is not solely the responsibility of
the Ministry of Internal Affairs but requires cooperation,
collaboration, and support from all government agencies
to ensure that services reach the community level.
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